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Basin Plan Amendment - Pesticide Prohibition & Exemption Criteria 
 

(Comment deadline 5 p.m., May 13, 2011) 
 

California Department of Public Health –  
Vector Borne Disease Section 

http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/lahontan/water_issues/programs/basin_plan/comments051311/cdphvector.pdf  



Comments Response 
 

 

CDPH-Vector R1: Suggested language has been 
incorporated into the Substitute Environmental 
Documentation under the section titled “Public Health and 
Safety – Vector Control.” 



Comments Response 

 

 

 

CDPH-Vector R2: The BPA will not be in effect on October 31, 
2011. Water Board staff intends to bring the BPA to the Water 
Board for a hearing to consider adoption by the end of the year 
2011. Following Water Board approval, the State Board, 
California Office of Administrative Law, and the USEPA must 
approve the amendment before it is "in effect". State Board will 
make a decision on its statewide permits regardless of the 
Amendment. Water Board staff acknowledges vector control 
projects occur now in our region and will continue to occur with 
or without this amendment. At this time Water Board staff is not 
recommending that the Water Board take enforcement actions 
on these discharges. We encourage vector control agencies to 
submit use reports and monitoring reports to our office. 

CDPH-Vector R3: Staff has incorporated appropriate language in 
Chapter 4 of the Basin Plan under the section titled, “Exemption 
Criteria for Aquatic Pesticide Use.” Agencies that are signatory to 
Cooperative Agreement with Department of Public Health do not 
have to provide notification plans.  

CDPH-Vector R4:  The definition of vector from Health and Safety 
Code 2002 (k) has been added. This amendment is intended to 
address only those pesticide uses with the potential to discharge to 
water. We anticipate, in the realm of vector control, that this 
amendment will only apply to aquatic pesticide discharges for 
purposes of mosquito control. Terrestrial applications of pesticides 
to address terrestrial pests should not result in a discharge of 
pesticides to water. However, we do not anticipate aquatic use of 
pesticides for terrestrial uses. 



Comment Response 
 

 

CDPH-Vector R6: Changes have been made to be 
consistent through all documents in Substitute Environmental 
Documentation including the Basin Plan language. 

CDPH-Vector R5: Refer to Response to California 
Department of Food and Agriculture - CDFA R1. For further 
clarification on how this amendment provides for the 
potential use of slow-acting systemic pesticides that may 
require active levels of pesticide be present in the water 
column beyond one-week, refer to additional language 
inserted in Chapter 4, section titled "Purpose and Need for 
Exemption." 

Refer to CDPH – Vector R4 previous page.  


